
 

 

 

 
 

Appendix 5: CHBRP Actuaries 

 
 

The California Health Benefits Review Program’s (CHBRP’s) authorizing statute requires the 

University of California (UC) to use a certified actuary or other person with relevant knowledge 

and expertise to determine the financial impact of proposed health insurance benefit mandates. 

Specifically, California Health and Safety Code Section 12766 (a)(3) (K) states, “In assessing 

and preparing a written analysis of the financial impact of legislation proposing to mandate a 

benefit or service and legislation proposing to repeal a mandated benefit or service pursuant to 

this paragraph, the Legislature requests the University of California to use a certified actuary or 

other person with relevant knowledge and expertise to determine the financial impact.” 

 

CHBRP originally retained Milliman, Inc., to serve this function in 2003. In 2007, UC issued a 

request for proposals and competitively re-bid the contract. This was awarded to Milliman, Inc.  

 

The actuarial firm has made a commitment for a senior actuary to conduct internal peer review 

and provide analytic services if needed. 

 

Senior consulting actuaries on CHBRP projects are: 

 

Bob Cosway, FSA-MAAA 

Milliman, Inc. 

9255 Towne Center Drive, Suite 900 

San Diego, CA 92121 

 

Susan Pantely, FSA, MAA 

Milliman, Inc. 

650 California Street, 17
th

 Floor 

San Francisco, CA 94108 

 

Information on Milliman is available at: 

www.milliman.com 

 

 

www.milliman.com

